
      
1010 Commerce Drive      

Decatur, IN 46733 
260-728-9564 
 
January 6, 2010 
 
Mr. George H. Person 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: EQ08-015 
 
Dear Mr. Person, 
 
Fleetwood RV, Inc. is responding to your letter dated December 24, 2009 which was 
addressed to Fleetwood Motor Homes and regards your agency’s concern about the 
safety of certain Irvine Shade and Door glass shower doors which were apparently 
utilized by several companies in the RV industry. 
 
You may not be aware that this addressee, Fleetwood Motor Homes (a Fleetwood 
Enterprises, Inc. subsidiary), filed jointly with Fleetwood Enterprises, Inc. and its other 
subsidiaries for protection under Chapter 11 of the US Bankruptcy code in March 2009. 
You can find information regarding the Bankruptcy case at www.kccllc.net/Fleetwood. 
Since filing, Fleetwood Enterprises, Inc. has sold the substantial assets of its motor home 
division and has exited the motor home business effective July 17, 2009. Fleetwood RV, 
Inc., the purchaser of the aforementioned assets, commenced manufacturing of 
Fleetwood brand motor homes as a new privately owned company on July 20, 2009. 
 
Fleetwood RV, Inc. assumed only limited specific warranty liabilities under the asset 
purchase agreement which was approved by the US District Court. Product liabilities and 
the liability for product recalls and similar actions are expressly excluded under the same 
agreement. However, we do possess the majority of Fleetwood Enterprises, Inc.’s 
intellectual property and historic records. As such and out of our mutual concern for the 
safety of motor home owner’s, we took the courtesy of reviewing the Fleetwood 
Enterprises, Inc. records for any history regarding this issue. Our findings are as follows: 
 

• Fleetwood Enterprises, Inc.’s motor home material specs did not indicate using of 
the subject glass shower door. 

• Fleetwood Enterprises, Inc.’s motor home warranty history during the specified 
date ranges does not show reported failures matching the failure description in 
your correspondence. 
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We hope this information will assist you. If you have any further questions or if I can 
assist you in any other way, do not hesitate to contact me at the address or phone number 
listed above. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Steve Heim 
National Owner Relations Manager 
Fleetwood RV, Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


